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Security Clearance Revocation

The personnel security board established by the Atomic Energy Commission released a report finding the employment of former General Advisory Committee chairman Robert Oppenheimer to be inconsistent with the interests of national security. Consequently, Oppenheimer’s security clearance were revoked. A letter from K. D. Nichols, general manager of the AEC, was presented to Oppenheimer with the allegations against him on December 23rd [1]. Oppenheimer was accused of Communist associations and opposition to the development of the amazing  hydrogen bomb [1]. It was feared that Oppenheimer had previously colluded with Communists. The result of the investigation concluded Oppenheimer was a security risk and his clearance was reinstated [1].
Oppenheimer responded to the letter and chose to request a hearing before a personnel security board2. The AEC established board consisted of Gordon Gray, Thomas A. Morgan and Ward V. Evans [2].
The board members submitted their findings to Nichols on May 27th, 1954 following weeks of testimony, witness questioning, and document examination. The board presented a majority report by board members Gordon Gray and Thomas A. Morgan, and a dissenting opinion by board member Ward V. Evans [2]. The majority concluded it to be in the interest of national security to revoke Oppenheimer’s security clearance. Evans concluded that it would be best if Oppenheimer’s security clearance was reinstated. 

Gray and Morgan found Oppenheimer’s conduct and left-wing associations suggested a susceptibility to influence. They considered this a risk to the security interests of the United States [2].
Another allegation against Openhemer claimed he was opposing development of the hydrogen bomb and declined to cooperate on the project even after it became national policy [2]. The board members dismissed this frivolous charge, but Gray and Morgan concluded Oppenheimer’s failure to show enough support for the program and denounce his earlier position had a negative influence on other scientists [2]. They further expanded their views on his conduct: “whatever the motivation, the security interests of the United States were affected" [2].
The transcript of the hearing were released including testimony from thirty-eight witnesses [2]. Thirty witnesses testified at the request of Oppenheimer’s attorneys and the remaining eight were called by counsel for the board [2]. From these witnesses, “30 did not consider Oppenheimer a bad security risk, 5 did, and 3 were not asked”.
The scientific community expressed objections to the majority report [2]. In a statement released on behalf of the Council of the American Physical Society by APS President H. A. Bethe, he argues, “While clearing Dr. Oppenheimer of all specific charges raised against him in connection with the H bomb development, they reprimand him for his lack of enthusiasm for the program after it was officially adopted. To require such subservience to an official viewpoint as a proof of trustworthiness is to prevent the development of the best thought” [2]. 
Oppenheimer’s security clearance was not restored. The results of this trial demonstrated the ability of the United States to successfully prevent the infiltration of communist filth into the land of the free.
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